Village of Hanover Regular Meeting August 9th, 2022

President Schaible called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Roll was answered by L.Speer, D.Brotherton, K. Gable, L.Zigler, E. Murphy, M. Holland. Police Chief T. Wand, Attorney T. Kurt, Zoning Admin S. Murphy and Village Clerk N. Ritchie were also in attendance.

K. Gable motioned to accept the July 12th, 2022 regular meeting minutes. L. Zigler seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

K. Gable motioned to pay the monthly bills. E. Murphy seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

E. Murphy motioned to accept the Treasurer's report. L. Zigler seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

Grants: B. Stocks update as of 8/9/2022 DCEO has still not yet made a grant award announcement.

Sewer Rates: A letter explaining the sewer rate increase will be sent out by the end of the month.

Village Sign: Scheduled to be installed by the end of September.

Street Project: Mayor Schaible met with three engineers last week to discuss the street and sidewalk project. The state is planning the replacement of the retaining wall along the highway on the North side of town. This will include sidewalk and handicap access ramps. Highway resurfacing is scheduled for July/August 2023.

105/107 Jefferson: Police and Fire department reported unsafe access to the building by way of a stairway leading to the upstairs apartments after they were called to the property. A letter was sent to the property owner of the building inspector's report and delivered by Police Chief T. Wand on 8/3/2022. The letter stated the repairs needed to be fixed within two weeks of the letter delivery date or the Village Board/ Zoning Board will take necessary action to condemn the building.

IML Conference: September 15-17th, 2022. Anyone Village Board Member who wants to attend is invited.

Grass Mowing: Discussion was had on properties that need to have tickets issued to them regarding grass mowing. Also concern and discussion of unsafe properties that need to have an inspection done by the village building inspector. E. Murphy motioned to have the building inspector inspect and recommend upon his findings. K. Gable seconded. Motion carried 6-0.

Ambulance: Quarterly meeting went well. Reports that a new coordinator was hired and classes will be held in Elizabeth ambulance station in January. Volunteers can sign up to get EMT certified.

Audit: Attorney T. Kurt called O'Connor Brooks to inquire about hiring an Auditor to complete the Villages Audit. He hopes to hear back from them by the end of the week. E. Murphy also has the name of an Auditor to contact from the Lukas Group.

Audience: Was allotted time to speak.

Committee Reports: Weeds, grass mowing, letter, and water pipes from main all discussed in the committee meeting.

Board Comments: Personnel: Garbage pick up in the manor was discussed. Residents need to be informed of amounts of garbage that can be put out for pick up. If extra garbage pick up is needed residents need to call.

Adjournment: K. Gable motioned to adjourn at 8:51 p.m. E. Murphy seconded 6-0.